
 

 

 
 
Statement of Representations Procedure – Islington Local Plan consultation 
on main modifications  
The council is inviting representations on main modifications to the Draft Local Plan. The Draft 
Local Plan is at an advanced stage following several rounds of consultation and was submitted to 
the Secretary of State for Independent Examination in February 2020. The Examination Hearings 
took place between September and October 2021. Following the Examination Hearings the 
council is inviting representations on main modifications to the following documents: 

• Strategic and Development Management Policies – this sets out strategic policies to identify 
where and how change will happen and detailed policies to manage development.  

• Site Allocations - this sets out site specific policies for a number of sites across the borough 
which will contribute to meeting development needs. 

• Bunhill and Clerkenwell Area Action Plan – this is the plan for the south of the borough, 
covering the majority of Bunhill and Clerkenwell wards, where significant change is expected to 
occur over the plan period. It also includes site specific policies for this part of the borough. 

 
These documents and other proposed submission documents can be viewed online at 
www.islington.gov.uk/consultations; and are available for inspection at Islington Town Hall, Upper 
Street, N1 2UD (9am-5pm Monday to Friday). 
 

Representations on the modifications can be made by email to planningpolicy@islington.gov.uk; or 
by post to: Freepost RTXU-ETKU-KECB, Planning Policy, Islington Council, Town Hall, Upper 
Street, London N1 2UD. All representations will be made publicly available (personal contact 
information and names will be removed) and will be forwarded to the Planning Inspectors. 
 
The council will also provide the contact details of those who make representations to the 
Programme Officer (who is responsible for organising and managing the Local Plan Examination 
and is independent of the council) so they can be kept informed of the Examination process.  
 
The consultation has been extended by a further 6 weeks from 16 September until 30 October 
2022.  
 
Representations must be submitted by 23:59 on 30 October 2022.  
 
Representations may be accompanied by a request to be notified at a specified address of any of 
the following: 
a) the publication of the recommendations of the person appointed to carry out an independent 

examination of the local plan under section 20 of the Act, and 
b) the adoption of the local plan. 
 

Contact us 

For further information, please contact the Planning Policy Team by email at 
planningpolicy@islington.gov.uk or by telephone on 020 7527 6799/3635. 
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